
CS/CS/HB 399 — Motor Vehicles 
by Economic Development & Community Affairs Policy Council; Roads, Bridges, & Ports 

Policy; Rep. Kelly, and others (CS/CS/SB 1138 by Education Pre-K-12 Committee; 

Transportation Committee, and Senator Fasano) 

This bill creates four voluntary check-offs to be on all motor vehicle registration forms and all 

driver’s license application forms: 

 The bill requires the DHSMV to include a check-off for a voluntary contribution to Blind 

Babies and Blind Youth Services on motor vehicle registration and renewal forms. 

 The bill requires the DHSMV to include a check-off for a voluntary contribution to Senior 

Vision Services on applications for driver’s licenses, license renewals, license extensions, 

and license duplicates. 

 The bill requires the DHSMV to include a check-off for a voluntary contribution to The 

Arc of Florida on motor vehicle registration and renewal forms, as well as all driver’s 

license application forms. 

 The bill requires the DHSMV to include a check-off for a voluntary contribution to Ronald 

McDonald House Charities of Tampa Bay, Inc., on motor vehicle registration and renewal 

forms, as well as all drivers’ license application forms. 

If approved by the Governor, these provisions take effect October 1, 2010. 

Vote:  Senate 38-0; House 116-0 

 


